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Australian Federal Police Association

Supplementary Submission

Australian Protective Service Amendment Bill 2003
The Australian Federal Police Association (AFPA) previously lodged a substantive submission on  the general nature of the amendments proposed by the above Bill. The AFPA now endorses the Bill in its amended form noting that previously identified issues have now been addressed through the recent amendments.

The key further amendment now proposed by the Government is to extend the powers proposed in the Bill to include Australian Federal Police (AFP) employees. This provision has the overwhelming support from the AFPA in that it substantially addresses a key demarcation issue between the two agencies. The Australian Protective Service, being an Operating Division of the Australian Federal Police, is currently subject to the finalisation of its integration with the AFP (targeted currently for January 1 2004). 

It would seem a matter of great efficiency and operational best practice to remove any artificial demarcations between the AFP and APS officers in the conduct of their responsibilities. The Bill as amended now contemplates the logical conclusion of the agency integration and reflects arrangements that are comparable to other arrangements enacted by some State and Territory governments in regards to policing powers.

In our previous submission the AFPA expressed a serious concern about the demarcations and arrangements impacting on the policing and counter terrorist activities of law enforcement in the aviation sector. We note that these concerns have largely been ignored with respect to the Bill, although the conferral of these new powers to Australian Federal Police employees does address an element of these concerns. 

It is the view of the AFPA that these recent amendments also acknowledge the lack of a seamless policing responsibility, obligation and framework across the Airport facilities. At least with some attempt to synchronise the role and responsibilities of the AFP and APS officers at Airports, we are confident that the artificial demarcation between the APS officers and the “policing” role they have absorbed may finally be addressed.

It is worth noting that should a terrorist incident occur at any major airport facility these amendments will facilitate a seamless operational response by the APS and AFP officers without the cumbersome impediment of artificial role demarcations. Particularly in relation to search and arrest powers.

The AFPA believes that to oppose these amendments would only be to continue the devaluation of the role and activities of the APS at the airports and to further impede the APS employees attaining the true recognition for their role.

The AFPA is available to provide further evidence at any public hearing.

Yours Sincerely

Craig Shannon

Principal Industrial Officer

22 September 2003

